
AGENDA 
COMMON COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION 

7:30 PM, WEDNESDAY, MAY 18, 1988 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

1. ROLL CALL 

II. AGENDA SUMMATION 

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MAY 4, 1988 

IV. REPORTS FROM: 
1. Councilmembers 
2. The Mayor and City Offices 
3. Council Committees 

V. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS 

VI. LEGISLATION FOR SECOND READING AND RESOLUTIONS 

1. Resolution 88-15 To Approve Application for a Federal Action 
Drug Abuse Prevention Grant. 

Committee Recommendatinn: Do Pass 9-0 

2. Ordinance 88-14 To Tran~fer Appropriations Within the General 
Fund. 

Committee Recommendation: Do Pass 9-0 

3. Ordinance 88-15 To Amend Title Four of the Bloomington Municipal 
Code Entitled "Business License and Regulations. 11 

Committee Recommendation: Do Pass 9-0 

4. Ordinance 88-16 To Repeal Current Chapter 11.08 of the Bloomington 
Municipal Code (Entitled "Griffey Creek Lake") and to Adopt Proposed 
Chapter 11.0 (Entitled "Lake Griffy"). 

Commit·tee ·Recommendation: Do Pass 9-0 

5. R~soluti6ti88-16 To Welcome the Affiliate Artists To Bloomington. 

VII. LEGISLATION FOR FIRST READING 

1. Ordinance88~18 To Add a Subsection to Title 15 of the Bloomington 
Municipal Code Entitled "Vehicles .and Traffic." 

2. Orditiance 88-17 To Amend the Zoning Maps from RE to RS and Grant 
Outline Plan Approval and PUD Designation, re: 39 Acres North of 
Griffy Lake on North Dunn Street (North Point Development Corp., 
Petitioner). 

VIII. PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (This section of the Agenda will be 
limited to 45 minutes maximum, with each speaker limited to five (5) 
minutes.) 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 



In the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building COMMON COUNCIL 
,held on Wednesday, May 18, 1988, at 7:30 P.M. with REGULAR SESSION 
Council President Service presiding over a RegularMAY 18,1988 
Session of the Common Council. 

Roll Call: Gardner, Hogan, Olcott, Service, Young, ROLL CALL 
Regester, White. Abse.nt: Kiesling, Fernandez. 

Service presented the agenda summation. AGENDA SUMMATION 

The minutes of May 4, 1988 were approve by a voice APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
·vote. 

Hogan commented on the recent barrage of letters 
and articles about Bobby Knight saying that it 
has become a media event to criticize Knight, that 
he is an extremely talented basketball coach and 
a tremendous ass est to our community and that he 
is pleased that h~is staying in Bloomington. 
Gardner thanked the City of Bloomington for its 
donation to the Rape Crisis Center and said that 
$60,000 in additional funds will be needed for 
operating funds. 
Olcott congratulated Pat Williams on her recent 
marriage and offered best wishes to both the 
bride and groom. 
It's also National Tourism Week and the local 
program is "Invite a Friend to Bloomington". 
Anyone in the country can call 334-8900 and the 
person will receive a complete packet about Bloom 
ington. 

MESSAGES FROM 
COUNCILMEMBERS 

Young also congratulated Pat andl Tom Coleman on "their 
the recent marriage. 
REgester remindEid people about the summer paint 
program sponsored by the Redevelopment Dept. with 
the usual fee split with the city/homeowner. 
White announced that Bobbi Kamen, Director of the 
Older American Center for eight years has resigned. 
He wished her the best of luck and thanked her 
for a job very well done. 
Service wished the mayor a speedy recovery. 

There were no messages from the Mayor's office 
except for Mike ID,avis also wishing the mayor a 
quick recovery and return to work. 

Dean Behnke reported to the Council that there 
are no plans, at this time for the closing of 

"North Dunn St. There has been much discussion 
of such a proposal and despite the fact that the 
rural design of this road has placed it almost 
in the middle of the City. An '85 study resulted 
in some signage changes to alert motorists to the 
particular terrain, but the cost to close or 
redirect would be astromomical and the usage of 
that road just does not warrant that type of 
expense. Traffic counts indicate 1,000 cars a 
day on No. Dunn and 4,000 carS/day pn Old 37. 
White suggested Deer Warning signs for the area 

MESSAGES FROM ,THE 
MAYOR 

MESSAGES FROM CITY 
OFFICES 

Julie Koegel, Tox Away Day Coordinator presented a COMMITTEE REPORTS 
final report to the Council. she noted that the 
original goals of the committee were met/namely 
the reduction of hazardous household waste, 
the education of our popUlation and proper disposal 
of household waste. 280 people participated, 
43 drums of waste were collected, three areas 
of collection were considered, latex materials, 
flamable liquidS, and pesticides like DDT, Chlordane. 
Materials were incinerated where possible rather 
than landfilled and 8% of the materials collected 
were neutralized. The entire project came in 
under $25,000 and people were very pleased with 
the opportunity to dispose of long time stored 
items that they had no idea of ho,", tb safely 
take care of. GSX did a good job and the only 
problem was the inability to take aerosol cans. 
Koegel said that drums for used motor 6il are 
now available. Service thanked Koe~el for a 
job well done. 
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It was moved and seconded that Resolution 88-15 
be introduced and read by title only. Clerk 
Williams read the resolution. 

It was moved and seconded that Resolution 88-15 
be adopted. Sue Wheeler explained the grant 
that the City is applying for that deals with 
youth substance abuse programs. 

The resolution received a roll call vote of 
Ayes:7, Nays:O. 

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-14 
be introduced and read by title only. Clerk 
Williams read the ordinance by title only. 

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-14 
be adopted. This ordinance dealing with a transfer 
of funds from Clerk/Council Office budget lines 
for a word processer was accepted with delight 
and pleasure from the councilmembers. 

The ordinance received a roll call vote of 
Ayes:7, Nays:O. 

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-15 
be introduced and read by title only. Clerk 
Williams read the ordinance. 

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-15 

RESOLUTION 88-15 

ORDINANCE 88-14 

ORDINANCE 88-15 

be adopted. Ann Vaughan was available for questions 
about lunch wagons. 

The ordinance received a roll call vote of 
Ayes:7, Nays:O. 

I·t was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-16 
be introduced and read by title only. Clerk 
Williams read the ordinance. 

It was moved and seconded that Ordinance 88-16 
be adopted. 

It was moved and seconded that the ordinance be 
amended to change in each instance that Lake 

ORDINANCE 88-16 

Griffey is mentioned that the name be officially 
considered to be Griffy Lake. Roll Call Vote: Ayes:7, 
Vicky Mayes said that this was proposed last Nays:O 
week by Frank Ragan as a hope to finally have 
one designated name. Research has been done 
and there is significant evidence that Griffy 
Lake is the proper title. Hogan commended the 
Parks Department and Mayes reinforced the statement 
that this ordinance puts into effect policies, rules 
and regulations that the Parks Board has implemented. 

Paul Schneider quoting Bill Jones of the Environmental 
Commission, said the major concern of the Commission 
was the area the City owned, not the entire 
watershed (under discussion at this.timE!). 
Schneider said there is concern about the entire 
area and especially concern about the horses 
from the Devonshire area coming into the Griffy 
area. He also said that there are no signs 
about not using minno~s for 0ait or taking bass 
under 14" from the lake. He said he has asked 
the Mayor repeatedly to do something about this. 
Vicky Mayes said that each time t.here is a sign 
change request it is carefully conswdered. 
She said she would take the request back to 
the Environmental Resources committee for 
their consideration. This process takes place 
to avoid covering the area with dozens and dozens 
of signs to cover each and every possible situation. 
Olcott asked about patrols and Mayes said a 
staff of 4-5 are employed and there are always 
three people on site during regular hours. 
Schneider said that there are no personnal at 
the damm site. He said again, that signs would 
help, that he would like to see the lake restocked, 
because "the little guys are all fished.out" 

----
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Gardner asked how often the lake is restocked 
and Mayes said it was 4-5 years ago when the 
lake was drained and then restocked. 
Dick Martin said that the build up of cars 
around the rental area is beginning to occur 
again. Cars are not supposed to park along 
the road. Martin also said the DNR is checking 
fishing licenses and the problem really has to 
do with how we enforce the rules and regs at 
the lake. City boundaries are not marked and 
there is no way of knowing if land is City, 
private or owned by I.U. 
Mayes said the question of ice skating and ice 
fishing has come up and there are no recomm-c 
endations at this time for ice/water based 
activities. She said boundary markings will 
have to be taken under advisement. There are 
1200 acres under consideration and most of the 
concern has been the area closest to the lake 
and used by the greater number of people. 
Regarding the parking problem, notices are placed 
on cars that are parked on the road. 

Tom Zellar said he supported these regulations 
being elevated to ordinance level. He said 
the problem is compounded by the fact that upstream 
there are trails that cover private and public 
lands both. He expressed concern about motorcycles 
& bikes along the shoreline. He suggested 
that the major access on Russell Road 
be gated and signed. Mayes said that would 
be taken care of'

d as amende 
The ordinanc~received a roll call vote of 
Ayes:7, Nays:O 

It was moved and seconded that Resolution 88-16 
be introudced and read by title only. Clerk 
Williams read the resolution. 

It was moved and seconded that Resolution 88-16 
be adopted. 

Donna Robinson, Presidentof the Arts Council 
said that a membership drive has begun and art 
will be reinstated in the Council Chambers in 
the very near future. Robinson also told the 
Council about the artist in resident program 

RESOLUTION 88-16 

and said that Leland Faulkner would be in Bloomington 
on May 27. 

The resolution received a roll call vote of 
Ayes:7, Nays:O. 

It was moved and seconded that the following 
ordinances be introduced and read by title only 
f<br first reading by the Clerk. Clerk Williams 
read the legislation by title only. 
Ordinance 88-18 To Add a Subsection to Title 
15 of the BMC Entitled "Vehicles and Traffic" 
Ordinance 88-17 To Amend the zoning Maps from 
RE to RS and Grant Outline Plan Approval and 
PUD Designation re: 39 acres north of Griffy 
Lake on N. Dunn Street (North Pointe Development 
Coip., Petitionetl) 

Dick Martin asked about publishing parks and 
recreation policy changes. 
David Schalk addressed the Council with a series 

LEGISLATION FOR 
FIRST READING 

ORDINANCE 88-18 
ORDINANCE 88-17 

PETITIONS AND 
COMMUNICATIONS 

of concerns, the need for an environmental attorney, 
the fact that the City has asked for Fell Iron 
to be included in the consent decree and Judge 
Dillon is the only person who can amend the 
decree. He said that any person can sue if 
there is any imminent threat to the environment 
and Geoff Grodner has said that only persons 
with independent cause Can sue. He said the 
city would be well advised to seek reimbursement 
from Monsanto for full damage 

~~ 



page four 
May 18, 1988 

and that he did not trust Joe Karaganis and can 
only suspect that he consults with the Mayor. 

Mike Davis said that this Saturday, in the Third 
Street Park there will be a group meeting of 
recycling volunteers for the June 25 special 
program. 

Olcott asked that a transcript of Mr. Schalk's 
remarks be typed and send to Mr. Karaganis. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 

APP~~1'/ () • 

V~ 
Pam Service, President 

At;TEST: 

'-V~W~ 
~atricia Williams 

ADJOURNMENT 

Bloomington Common Council City Clerk of Bloomi~gton 

, 


